8,8° 295; 52,7%

Hazapeten Mapung

Всероссийская олимпиада школьников по английскому языку для учащихся 7-8 классов Школьный этап. 2022/2023 учебный год

Английский язык, 7—8 классы

100 % = 55 52,7 % = 29

Бланк ответов (ANSWER SHEET)

ШИФР

Вариант №____

Всего: (макс.-55 балл)

Listening		Reading			Use of English Task 1 Task 2					
1	B	1	11	A	-	26	A	1	36	G
2	C	1	12	A	1	27	A	1	37	F
3	C	4.	13	B	1	28	B	1	38	A
4	A	1	14	B		29	A	-	39	E
5	B	1	15	B	A	30	B	-	40	7
6	BOOTS	1	16	A	į, l	31	B	1	41	D
7	Music	-	17	H	d	32	A	4	42	k
8		-	18	B	3	33	A	1	43	H
9	forest	1	19	β	-	34	A	7	44	B
10	bur- ney	1	20	A	1	35	A	_	45	C 1
8			21	D	1	7			4	
			22	A	4				,	
			23	C	_					
			24	C	7				298	
			25	D	_					
			10							



Продолжительность олимпиады - 90 минут (макс. 55 баллов)

Listening

Time: 15 minutes

Task 1. You will hear an interview with a writer called Peter Taylor. For each question (1-5), choose the correct answer A, B or C.

1. In Peter's first book, the story takes place in

A a country which he's recently been to.

Ba country where he lived as a child.

C the country where he was born.

2. When Peter first went to England, he visited his

A grandfather.

Buncle and aunt.

C cousins.

3. Peter spends most of his year

Anear the beach.

B in a city.

C at his farm.

4. What problem did Peter have in the desert?

A)His vehicle broke down.

B He didn't have enough water.

C He was frightened by an animal.

5. What does Peter want to do in the future?

A publish another novel

Bwrite a history book

C spend more time travelling

Task 2. You will hear a radio announcement about weekend activities in Fishport. For each question (6-10), fill in the missing information in the numbered space.

WEEKEND ACTIVITIES IN FISHPORT

YOUR CHOICE OF ACTIVITIES

• BIRD ISLAND WALK - 10.00 a.m.

Don't forget to take your (6) with you

GUITAR DAY

Will be held in the (7) Centre

• PLAZA CINEMA – 2.30 p.m.

A programme of (8) films for all the family

CYCLE RACE

This year's route is through the (9) ... forest

• GREEN STREET THEATRE – 3.00 p.m.

'The Long (10) Journey '- a play for children

• CAMFORD CASTLE – open all day

Transfer your answers to the ANSWER SHEET!

Reading

Time: 25 minutes

Task 1. Look at the sentences below about a rock-climbing trip. Read the text to decide if each sentence is correct or incorrect. If it is correct, mark A. If it is incorrect, mark B.

- 11. Samantha and her father travelled a great distance to the place where they went climbing.
- 12. The place where Samantha and her dad got off the boat was very cheerful-looking.
- 13. They were disappointed by the accommodation and the transport provided.
- 14. There were still a number of climbing routes on the island waiting to be explored.
- 15. Samantha found her climb easy because the route she took had been prepared for climbers.
- 16. Samantha thinks the island is generally a safer climbing location than most others.
- 17. Samantha liked the fact that she could chat with people her age after a day's climbing.
- 18. Samantha had difficulty with the technique of using the rope to make herself safe.
- 19. Samantha found climbing up the cliff harder than her friend from home did.
- 20. Samantha and her dad said they would return one day to the beach they found.

CLIMBING TRIP

by Samantha Davis

My dad and I have both done a bit of climbing at our local sports centre. So we decided to go on a trip together, climbing the high rocks along the coastline of a small island. Although it wasn't far from where we live, the journey across the sea took quite a long time – but it was worth it!

As we approached the island, Dad pointed out the rocks covered in colourful plants, wild goats and bees, which were once the only signs of life on this now popular place for visitors. The island has become well-known as a climbing venue and the ferry we

Всероссийская олимпиада школьников по английскому языку для учащихся 7-8 классов Школьный этап. 2022/2023 учебный год took across to the island was full of climbers carrying boots and backpacks.

We arrived at the island's harbour, full of brightly-coloured houses lit by the early-morning sun. We were met by a driver in an ancient old car, arranged by the travel company we'd booked with. The driver took us to the tiny apartment, which, like the car, had seen better days, but it was comfortable and we weren't going to spend much time there anyway.

There are lots of possible climbs up the island's rocks, and not all of them have been discovered by climbers, but many have places clearly marked out so climbers can easily see where to put their hands and feet. All we needed were shoes, ropes and the equipment for attaching the rope to the rocks, although despite the markings on the rocks, I still had problems! Anyway, climbing is obviously not without risk, and things can still go wrong, but you're far less likely to get into difficulties on the island.

There was a wide range of climbers, both in ability and age, so there was no need for my previous worries about being the only teenager. Away from the rocks and back in the town, there was a very sociable atmosphere in the cafes, where we compared notes on what we'd achieved that day.

One day, our climbing destination was a rough cliff, with very little to put my hands and feet on. It was amazing how quickly I learnt to attach my rope onto the rock to avoid falling as I climbed! Then I realised the boy climbing next to me was someone I knew. We waved, smiled and moved on, although he seemed to find the rock far less of a challenge!

Once Dad and I were down at ground level again, we stopped at a beach, which was deserted. We walked along with our feet in the water and promised ourselves that it wouldn't be the last time that we sat on that stretch of beach.

Task 2. Read the text and questions below. For each question, choose the correct letter A, B, C or D.

Water-skiing barefoot

by Dan Thomas

Have you ever been barefoot water-skiing? It's just like normal water-skiing, being pulled along behind a boat at 40 mph – but without any skis! It sounds scary but it's amazing! My cousin used to take me water-skiing, and that's where I first learnt to stand up and balance. But I moved on to barefooting when I did it for a laugh with some mates. And I loved it!

Barefoot water-skiing is one of the most popular watersports there is – to watch, anyway! When someone jumps really high and then lands, it's awesome. And you don't need expensive stuff like boards, although a wetsuit's a good idea. But catching your toes on things in the lake can hurt. I guess you can't help getting water up your nose when you start learning, too, as you have to lie almost flat in the water before you pull yourself up – but it's OK.

Now I'm experienced, I've learnt not to attempt new moves in rough water as it never goes well. Instead, I make sure I limit myself to skiing directly behind the boat, where the water's calmer. I ask the boat drivers to warn me about big waves coming, although they can't always see them.

Finding time to practise regularly is hard as I'm still at school – but then it's not as if I'm into winning prizes and stuff. But if I want to learn a new move, I need to repeat it over and over, and that's not easy in winter when it's cold. Lots of skiers say they'll continue during cold weather, but not many do. So I'm often the only one out on the lake!

21. What is Dan trying to do in this text about barefoot water-skiing?

A explain why he's determined to become a champion

Beconvince people that his sport is both safe and easy

- C suggest the best ways to begin learning his sport
- Ddescribe what he does to get better at his sport
 - 22. Dan started barefoot water-skiing when
- A he tried it out just for fun.
- B he realised how easy it was to do.
- C he was taught how to do it by his cousin.
- D he was persuaded by friends to have a go.
 - 23. What does Dan think are the disadvantages of barefoot water-skiing?
- A Although not much equipment is needed, it isn't cheap.
- **B** If your feet hit something in the water, it's painful.
- C If you start in the wrong position, you breathe in water.
- **D** Although you jump higher without skis, it's harder to land.
 - 24. How does Dan feel about skiing in rough water?
- A confident that his boat drivers will keep him safe
- B annoyed about having to ski inside a limited area
- C unwilling to try anything he hasn't practiced before
- D certain of his ability to handle difficult conditions
 - 25. What might Dan write to a friend about his barefoot water-skiing?
- A I'm one of the few people who avoids going once the weather gets a bit colder!
- **B** The boat travels along in the water at quite a speed, but it's not as frightening as you'd think!
- C It's a fantastic water sport to watch it's just a shame more people don't enjoy going to see it.
- **D** If I can fit enough practice of the sport in with my studies, I'm hoping to win a prize.

Transfer your answers to the ANSWER SHEET!

Use of English

Time: 20 minutes

Task 1. For questions 26-35 fill in the gaps choosing A or B. There is only one answer possible.

There exist a lot of dialects in the	world, and there are a lot of English dialects.
Most large cities in (26) UK	have a local dialect. A dialect is a version of
English that is used in that (27)	area or city. It can usually be explained by
	8) For example, in Liverpool there is
Scouse, in London there is Cockne	ey and in Newcastle (29) local dialect is
Geordie. Scouse, Cockney and Ge	ordie are also accents.
If you spend time in Newcastle, yo	ou will soon (30) the Geordie dialect.
It can be difficult to (31)	the local people at first but listening to a dialect
	ch on to (33) people are saying.
When you arrive (34) a ne	ew city in the UK, one of the first things you
will notice will be the local accent	. Usually, (35) words will sound different to
the way you remember from your	English lessons.
26. A the	B -
27. A particular	B particularly
28. A title	B name
29. A a	B the
30. A pick up	B pick on
31. A keep with	B keep up with
32. A context	B content
33. A what	B that
34. A in	B at
35. A spoke	B spoken

Task 2. For questions 36-45 match the common symbols and abbreviations with their meaning. There are two extra meanings you do not need to use.

		A	more than
36	&	В	equals
37	<	С	growing
38	>	D	therefore/ so/ logically
39	≠	Е	not the same
40	=	F	less than
41	p.t.o.	G	and so on
42	\rightarrow	Н	in addition to
43	e.g.	I	and
44	+	J	for example
45	1	K	go to the next page
		L	worse than

Transfer your answers to the ANSWER SHEET!

Writing

Time: 30 min

You have seen this announcement in a new English-language magazine for young people.

Stories wanted

We are looking for stories for our new English-language magazine for young people.

Your story must begin with this sentence:

I was really surprised when I read the e-mail.

Your story must include:

- a description of feelings and/or emotions
- advice
- · a conditional sentence

Write your story in about 100-150 words on your answer sheet.

